

Mackenzie Valley Land and Water Board 7th Floor - 4922 48th Street P.O. Box 2130 YELLOWKNIFE NT X1A 2P6 Phone (867) 669-0506 FAX (867) 873-6610

Email: Sarah.McLean@debeersgroup.com

April 6, 2017 File: MV2005C0032 and MV2005L2-0015

Ms. Sarah McLean De Beers Canada Inc. Gahcho Kué Project Suite 300, 5120-49th St. YELLOWKNIFE NT X1A 1P8

Dear Ms. McLean:

Request to Extend Submission Date of the Reclamation Research Plan and Closure Options for the Interim Closure and Reclamation Plan

The Mackenzie Valley Land and Water Board (the Board) received your request on March 27, 2017 for an extension to the submission deadline for the Reclamation Research Plan and Closure Options for the Interim Closure and Reclamation Plan as outlined by the Boards March 16, 2017 direction letter.

Board staff hereby grants the extension to the submission date as requested. The new submission date for the Reclamation Research Plan and Closure Options for the Interim Closure and Reclamation Plan is Monday May 8, 2017.

The full cooperation of De Beers is anticipated and appreciated. If you have any questions or concerns, please contact me at (867) 766-7456 or angela.love@mvlwb.com.

Yours sincerely,

Angela Love

Regulatory Specialist

Copied to: Distribution list